Golf committee meeting, Monday November 27 2017

Present - Chris Naylor, Sue Hansen, Ray Palmer, Bob Morris, Karen Martins, Dave Riley, Nigel Jones.

Apologies. Chris Dann, Cath Hunt, Nigel Alban

Minutes of last meeting accepted and approved

CAPTAINS REPORT

No report

LADY CAPTAIN'S REPORT

No Report

SENIOR CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Ray requested £200 for the Seniors competition.

3 of the Senior trophies have been lost in the last 18 months, which is not acceptable. Any further loaning of trophies to competition winners will be via a sign out process. Bob Morris will take control of the Seniors trophies and follow this procedure.

The Dennis Fitton trophy has gone missing which will need to be replaced. A new trophy is to be purchased.

JUNIORS REPORT

No report.

COMPETITION & HANDICAP SECRETARY REPORT

Handicaps

Handicaps are currently all up to date and being processed as they are received.

Continuous Handicap Review

I have run this off for this month and there is again really no one on the list that warrants a handicap increase, some haven't played in much, others have already gone up due to the continuous 0.1 that have been applied. Also Nett Diff in rounds are not over by much. SO NO CHANGES this MONTH. (Names in Bold are new names on the list for this month's figures)

Names as below off List Printed

Doreen Asher - Do Bagley - Patricia Bate - Pat Chadwick - Sue Hansen - Gillian Hill - Brigid Jones - Elizabeth MacCullum - Karen Martins

Alan Brock - John Brown — Nick Bussey - Aaron Crane - Graham Card — Steve Cazaly — Daniel Clarke — Jeff Core - Gavin Corrigan — Steve Coulson — Glen Forman — Ben Ferguson — John Fern George Geddis — Bill Hennigan — Melvin Hodson — David Horne — Tony Jepson — Mike Johnson — David Jones — Graham Jones — Marc Joyce — Greg Kaczmarcyzk — Bob Morris — Robin Malins — Arthur Manners — Stephen Marot — John Mathews — Lloyd McPherson — John Mortimer — Ken Owen — John Penny — Stuart Randall — Nigel Richards — Phil Selwood — Ashley Simons — Gary Scotcher — Ray Smith — Frank Sobey — Denis Stimson — Julian Tee — William Washington — Brian Woolley — Matt Whitwell.

Annual Review

Date to be confirmed with Bob & Karen

Competitions Secretary

2018 Competitions

All next year's men's & mixed event tee times have been booked on BRS at the driving range.

Contact has been made with all those who have not done 3 qualifying cards in the past year.

No Shows – Lucas Bickers

Recently Lucas failed to turn up again after getting a competition ban previous week (for the same offence), having found out that Lucas is having some personal problems, I spoke to Colin Bagley who is the Welfare Officer for our club, He has sent emails and tried to contact his mother on numerous occasions since our conversation, with no success, he has now sent a letter to Lucas, but we have not imposed any further ban at this stage, due to his personal situation, we also advised him to take a break from competitive golf to try and help him.

Seniors handicap report.

All handicaps are in order.

Ladies handicap report.

A handicap review is in progress at this time. Where 3 qualifying cards have not been completed in the year, an email is being sent out to advise.

The ladies Halloween competition went very well, with over 30 attendees.

AOB

Chris Naylor is taking <u>all</u> the trophies in to Hereward for engraving on 4 December for the next presentation evening soon.

Winter league attended reasonably well at the weekend.

The AGM is being held on 23 February 2018 (and not 5 February 2018, as was shown on the 2018 diary!)

Next meetings will be mid-January and mid-February 2018.

Currently the 9 hole summer league has no sponsor and no trophy. Trophy to be bought (Chris Naylor) and some potential sponsors to be approached (Nigel Jones).

Marking of cards for a handicap does not need to be by a club member but can be by anyone who knows the rules of golf.

The men's prize money is to be split into 3 divisions in the same proportions as the entry fees for each division.

The Seniors Pairs Competition is a board competition.

Mixed KO Handicap limits are to be 28(men) and 30(ladies). Mixed Competition limits are to be 28(men) and 36(ladies).

In future Bob Morris will be putting Seniors Competition money into his bank account and then transferring to Neil Crees(Treasurer) so that he has a record of the amounts and dates of transfers/deposits of Senior monies into the Club bank account.

Derek Burridge Fees for Orton and Thorpe Wood entries – Chris Naylor is to check with Neil Cress that the payments have been made and we are therefore registered into the competition.

Gary Geddis is to be the Vice Captain for the 2018/19 season.

The concern on some dubious scores being entered into some competitions due to certain people playing together was discussed, and appropriate words were to be had with the parties concerned suggesting that playing together should not happen in competitions in future.

The new halfway house is to be erected Thursday 30 November and Friday 1 December.

Captains Drive-in next year is on 8 April 2018

Meeting closed, 8:00 pm.

Date of next meeting Monday January 15th 2018, 7pm, The Woodman.